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EMU DR. FAZIL KÜÇÜK MEDICINE FACULTY 
WELCOMES NEW STUDENTS 

Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
Dr. Fazıl Küçük Medicine Faculty 2020-
2021 Academic Year Opening Ceremony 
and the First Lecture of the Year was 
held at EMU Dr. Fazıl Küçük Medicine 
Faculty on Monday, 12 October, 2020 at 
09:00 a.m.. Among notable names who 

attended the ceremony which the students 
participated online were EMU Rector Prof. 
Dr. Aykut Hocanın, Vice Rector for Social 
and Cultural Affairs Assoc. Prof. Dr. Deniz 
İşçioğlu, Dr. Fazıl Küçük Medicine Faculty 
Dean Prof. Dr. Nahide Gökçora, Vice Dean 
Asst. Prof. Dr. Mümtaz Güran, Faculty of 

Arts and Sciences, Department of Physics 
retired academic staff member Prof. Dr. 
Mustafa Halilsoy and academicians.

“I Wish You All Success”
The ceremony started with a moment of 
silence and the Turkish National Anthem 
followed by the screening of EMU’s and 
the faculty’s promotional films and opening 
speeches. The opening speeches were made 
by Dr. Fazıl Küçük Medicine Faculty, 
3rd Year Student Representative Fatma 
Şigan, Dean Prof. Dr. Nahide Gökçora and 
Rector Prof. Dr. Aykut Hocanın. 3rd Grade 
Student Representative Fatma Şigan stated 
that she is very happy to be witnessing this 
beautiful moment with new students and 
stated that they will receive education in a 
supportive and warm environment. Şigan 
advised new students to work hard, but not 
to forget their social lives in this process. 
Dean Prof. Dr. Gökçora stated that they are 
very pleased to witness 43 students’ first 
step into medicine and said, “I congratulate 
you for choosing EMU. Although we are 
saddened that we cannot do this ceremony 
face to face, we are holding it online to 
protect your health. You start a long and 
difficult journey with this white coat. 
Medicine requires lifelong learning. From 
this moment you put on your white coat, 
your medical life, during which you will 
stick to the Hippocrates oath, begins. I 
wish you all success. ”

cont. p. 2
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“You Will All Become Good 
Doctors”
In his speech at the ceremony, 
EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Aykut 
Hocanın stated that he is proud 
to share the excitement of the 
new students and said, “I want 

to congratulate you first. It is 
not easy to gain admission to 
this program. I believe that 
you will all become good 
doctors after you receive high 
quality education in our faculty. 
EMU is a state university. Our 

university was established 
for students to receive quality 
education, to conduct research 
and to serve the society, thanks 
to the important support of the 
Republic of Turkey. In our every 
move following our university’s 
establishment, we have received 
the support of Turkey. As in 
the past, EMU will continue to 
maintain its good reputation with 
its success and quality education 
and will provide important 
services to our society. I wish 
you every success.” Following 
the opening speeches, the 
traditional White Coat Ceremony 
was held online. The ceremony 
ended after Faculty of Arts and 
Sciences, Physics Department 

retired academic staff member 
Prof. Dr. Mustafa Halilsoy’s 
first lecture titled “The Most 
Fundamental Building Block 
of the Universe: Information”. 
Stating that information is the 
most fundamental building block 
in the universe, Prof. Dr. Halilsoy 
emphasized that in order to leave 
a trace, it is necessary to turn ideas 
into production and put them into 
action. At the same time, he stated 
that physics and mathematics are 
the main sources for reaching 
important information in the 
field of medicine. At the end of 
the ceremony, Rector Prof. Dr. 
Aykut Hocanın and Dean Prof. 
Dr. Gökçora presented Prof. Dr. 
Halilsoy a plaque of appreciation.

Cinema Club operating under the 
Eastern Mediterranean University 
(EMU) Social and Cultural 
Activities Directorate carried out a 
new project within the scope of its 
social responsibility projects. With 
the collaboration of Famagusta 
Social Services Department, EMU 
Cinema Club donated laptops via 
EMU to contribute the educations 
of children whose families have 
financial struggles. Apart from the 
club interest-based activities such 
as movie screening, cinema movie 
set visits, various field educations 
and workshops, EMU Cinema Club 
also organizes social responsibility 
projects like awareness walk against 
global warming, tree planting in 

Bedis region and, environmental 
cleaning activities and respecting 
the nature. The club added a new 
social responsibility project to its 
previous projects by contributing to 
educational needs of children with 
financial problems.

“EMU has always been in touch 
with the Society”
Within the scope of the cooperation, 
Famagusta Social Services 
Department Project Coordinator 
Bahar Özergin Boğaç who received 
the laptops as a representative of 
the Famagusta Social Services 
Department paid a visit to EMU 
Vice Rector for Social and Cultural 
Affairs Assoc. Dr. Deniz İşçioğlu on 

Friday, the 16th of October, 2020 at 
10:00. During the visit, EMU Social 
and Cultural Activities Directorate 
Unit Supervisor Damla Sayman 
Güresun and EMU Cinema Club 
Consultant Dr. Barçın Boğaç was 
also present. Bahar Özergin Boğaç 
thanked EMU Rector’s Office, 
Vice Rector for Social and Cultural 
Affairs Assoc. Dr. Deniz İşçioğlu 
and the EMU Cinema Club for their 
contributions. Assoc. Dr. İşçioğlu 
stated that in addition to EMU’s 
educational mission, it also continues 
its activities in terms of contributing 
to society as an institution that is 
always intertwined with society, and 
thanked those who participated in 
the social responsibility project.

Getting Ready with New Projects 
to Meet its Students
EMU Cinema Club Consultant Dr. 
Barçın Boğaç stated that they had 
to suspend club activities during 
the intervening pandemic process, 
but they started to revive their club 
activities with EMU students within 
the scope of online opportunities 
under current conditions, by adding: 
“We are glad that festival films 
and documentary films are being 
watched more in this direction 
compared to the past. In addition 
to these developments, we are on 

the anvil of realizing online script 
lessons, pre-production workshops 
in cinema and television, webinars 
on film theories and cinema history, 
talks with famous actors/actresses 
and directors from TRNC and 
abroad and etc. during the pandemic 
period and the post-pandemic period 
with the aim of adapting the changes 
caused by the COVID-19 pandemic 
process. “

“Willing to Contribute”
Stating that they have been planning 
to develop online activities on digital 
platforms, Boğaç also stated that 
they wish to contribute the social 
communication, interaction and 
socialization dynamisms of cinema 
apart from the present projects they 
have been working on. By adapting 
the measures taken during the 
pandemic process, Boğaç expressed 
that they would like to organize 
“Open Cinema” movie screenings 
in and out of campus. Boğaç also 
emphasized that among similar 
projects, they would like to create 
a safe environment for the concept 
of “Car Cinema” by realizing the 
necessary organizations in terms 
of providing opportunities for the 
cinema experiences that both EMU 
students and society of Famagusta 
longed for.

EMU DR. FAZIL KÜÇÜK MEDICINE FACULTY 
WELCOMES NEW STUDENTS 

NEW SOCIAL RESPONSIBILITY PROJECT 
FROM EMU CINEMA CLUB
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The Eastern Mediterranean University 
(EMU) Rector’s Office made an overall 
assessment of the 2020-2021 Academic Year 
Fall Semester student registrations. In the 
evaluation, the importance of the support 
provided by the Republic of Turkey’s Higher 
Education Board to the higher education 
sector of the Turkish Republic of Northern 
Cyprus (TRNC) has been emphasised. It has 
also been stated that the Student Friendly 
Island Project initiated by the TRNC 
Ministry of National Education and Culture 
will have positive reflections on the TRNC 
higher education sector. The statement reads 
as follows:

“According to the EMU 2020-2021 Higher 
Education Institutions Examination (YKS) 
placement results, EMU has become the only 
university that has increased the number of 
students placed among TRNC universities 
the most, both in number and percentage, 
compared to the previous year. In the 2020-
2021 Academic Year, a total of 1,635 students 
have gained admission to EMU. Considering 
the YKS placement results, there has been an 
increase of 7.43% in the TRNC compared 
to the previous year, while the number of 
students placed in EMU increased by 26.06%. 
EMU was also the most preferred university 
considering the equivalent student numbers.

According to the 2020 YKS additional 
placement results, a total of 135 students 
have been admitted to our university. When 
these figures are compared with the figures 
of last year, this year there has been a 35% 
increase in the number of students who 
have been placed at our University through 
additional placement. Following these 
results, according to the 2020 YKS exam and 
additional placement results, 1,770 students 
have been placed in our YKS quota, which is 
2,219 in total. When this figure is compared 
with the total figure of the previous year, 
it is seen that an increase of 27% has been 
achieved this year. According to the results of 
the Vertical Transfer Exam (DGS), EMU has 
reached a placement rate of 90% by filling 
103 out of the 114 quota. Having started 
its educational activities in 1979 under the 
title of the ‘Higher Education Institute’, 
the Eastern Mediterranean University, with 

significant contributions from the Republic 
of Turkey, was founded by the TRNC state as 
a state university in 1986, and raising the bar 
for success every year, has reached its leading 
position today. Since its establishment, EMU 
has worked as a big family to achieve great 
success and to reach better places with each 
passing day. EMU has succeeded in becoming 
a local-level city university, a national-level 
state university, and a world university in 
the international arena. In the development 
process of our university, the contribution 
of the Republic of Turkey has been felt at 
every stage. All programs of EMU have been 
approved by the Republic of Turkey Higher 
Education Council (YÖK) ensuring the 
recognition and equivalence of its diplomas. 

EMU is committed bringing up graduates 
acting in line with the universal values, 
adopting internationally recognised academic 
education criteria as a guide, producing 
solutions to regional and international 
problems with the awareness of social 
responsibility, internalising multiculturalism, 
free thinking, tolerance and participation. 
The university also aims to conduct work for 
the development of scientific production, arts 
and sports at an international level. Eastern 
Mediterranean University has also succeeded 
in making its voice heard all over the world by 
acting as a whole with its city and its citizens, 
with its country. With its accreditations, 
its place in world university rankings, 
international memberships, certificates and 
collaborations, EMU adds a new achievement 
to its success every day with students from 
110 different countries. Our graduates 
promote the name of our university and the 
TRNC both in Turkey and other countries. 
On the other hand, the global pandemic has 
deeply affected the entire higher education 

field. While determining the education policy 
of our university, we aim to carry out this 
process in the healthiest way possible by 
taking a holistic decision in order to provide 
equal education opportunities without 
discriminating amongst students. Since the 
first days of the pandemic, our university has 
provided all kinds of services and support 
to its students with the contributions of the 
shopkeepers of Famagusta.

Creating a healthy and safe education and 
working environment both for our students 
and employees is one of the primary duties of 
our university. In the new academic semester, 
all kinds of possibilities and digital support 
will be provided for our students to continue 
their education in a healthy and safe manner.

During this period, when course registrations 
have commenced and international student 
enrollments are currently in progress, our 
students in our country can benefit from 
all kinds of opportunities provided by our 
campus and our university. Our university is 
an indispensable part of the city of Famagusta. 
Our efforts continue for the city and university 
cooperation in every aspect. We are aware of 
the fact that we need to work hand in hand to 
overcome this process with the least damage, 
especially in such periods. We firmly believe 
that we will overcome these difficult days 
together with the tradesmen, business people 
and non-governmental organizations. Seizing 
this opportunity, we would like to extend our 
most sincere gratitude and appreciation to  
the Republic of Turkey, TRNC Ministry of  
National Education and Culture, Famagusta 
shopkeepers, business people, non-
governmental organizations and all university 
staff for their valuable support. We wish you 
all a successful 2020-2021 Academic Year. “

EMU HAS REACHED ITS CURRENT LEADING STATE 
UNIVERSITY POSITION WITH THE SUPPORT OF 

THE REPUBLIC OF TURKEY 
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Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
Faculty of Arts and Sciences, Department 
of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences 
Chair and Eastern Mediterranean Cultural 
Heritage Research Center (DAKMAR) 
Chair Assoc. Prof. Dr. Bülent Kızılduman 
gave information about the international 
excavations carried out by DAKMAR to 
carry out research on different civilizations 
in the Eastern Mediterranean geography, the 
artifacts discovered and the contemporary 
museum project they are planning to create.

Speaking about the Kaleburnu King’s Hill, 
where  DAKMAR conducted an international 
archaeological scientific rescue excavation, 
Assoc. Prof. Dr. Kızılduman said, “The 
archaeological site that we call the King’s Hill 

is one of the important kingdoms dating back 
3,200 years from today, located in Karpaz 
region. We have discovered a lot of artefacts 
here. We aim to preserve these artefacts first 
in our restoration and conservation laboratory 
in DAKMAR and then exhibit them in the 
museum we are planning to establish under 
the roof of our university. We are carrying 
out this project in cooperation with the 
Department of Antiquities and Museums.”

“Many Artefacts Unveiled”
Stating that Kaleburnu King’s Hill was 
discovered in 2004 and the rescue excavations 
started in 2005, Assoc. Prof. Dr. Kızılduman 
said, “We carried out the work we started here 
in cooperation with Germany’s Tübingen 
University. Afterwards, the works carried 

out by our institute started to be carried out 
internationally. Currently we are conducting 
excavations with participants from the Czech 
Republic, Italy, Germany and Turkey and 
unearthed many archaeological artifacts. 
These artifacts are currently under the control 
of the Department of Antiquities ”.

“We Are Trying to Reveal the Past in All 
Aspects”
Underlining that there are many bronze 
artifacts unearthed in the excavations they 
conducted in 2004-2014 and 2017, Assoc. 
Prof. Dr. Kızılduman said, “These bronze 
artefacts constitute the widest range of 
bronze works from the Late Bronze Age in 
the entire Eastern Mediterranean region. 
There are very remarkable ones among these 
bronze artefacts. If you look at them not only 
in terms of numbers, but also with their type 
of use and values in the past, they constitute a 
masterpiece. What we want to do is to realize 
the restoration and conservation processes 
by using scientific contemporary restoration 
methods. Because in the past, the artefacts 
were unearthed in the excavations carried 
out by archaeologists and were exhibited 
in the museum after a general maintenance. 
However, modern archeology does not 
consist of such a concept.

Nowadays, we are trying to reveal the 
past life in all its aspects. We are trying to 
understand the climatic conditions of the past, 
the belief systems of humans, which animals 
were domesticated in the past, which plant 

CONTEMPORARY MUSEUM PROJECT FROM EMU DAKMAR
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species were cultivated, with whom they 
were traded, and when the first inventions 
such as writing were first used. There are 
bronze, ceramic and fabric works unearthed 
in Kaleburnu. Stating that the understanding 
of museology in Cyprus unfortunately has 
not gone beyond the concept of museology in 
the 1980s,  Assoc. Prof. Dr. Kızılduman said, 
“The museum we are planning to build is a 
contemporary museum under the umbrella 
of EMU, where interactive methods are used 
and the concept of education is included in 
the museum.

We will Keep Lothar Herling’s Memory 
Alive
Stating that while conducting archaeological 
excavations in Kaleburnu village in Karpaz 
in 2014, they came across a very important 
artefact group, the bronze hoard known 
as “treasure” by the public, Assoc. Prof. 
Dr. Kızılduman said, “We had a German 
colleague in our team. He left the team and 
returned to Turkey. But after learning that this 
group of artifacts was unearthed, he wanted 
to come and see the artifacts on site and 
contribute. He was so excited when he saw 
the group of artifacts while participating in 
the excavation work on the field. With that 
excitement and fatigue, he unfortunately 
died of a heart attack. We commemorate 
archaeologist Lothar Herling with respect. He 
was someone who approached Cyprus and 
King’s Hill with great affection. His family 

was also aware of this. Therefore, his family 
sent us books on Cyprus from their library. 
We currently keep them in the library named 
after him at our research center and make 
them available to researchers. Therefore, 
we want to keep this library alive forever by 
developing and transferring it to a museum 
we will construct ”

“We Crowned Our Achievements with 
New Master’s Programs”
Assoc. Prof. Dr. Kızılduman added that they 
have reflected the accumulation of their 
work at the Eastern Mediterranean region 

on the recently launched Urban Archeology 
and Cultural Heritage Management and 
Preservation and Restoration Master’s 
programs being carried out under the 
collaboration of Faculty of Arts and Sciences 
and Faculty of Architecture.  He also stated, 
“We will continue our studies with the 
contemporary scientific education approach 
of our university in order to protect the cultural 
heritage of our country, to keep it alive, to 
research it with scientific methods and to pass 
it on to future generations, especially with the 
scientific studies to be carried out within the 
scope of our newly opened programs.”

CONTEMPORARY MUSEUM PROJECT FROM EMU DAKMAR
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Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
Business and Economics Faculty, Department 
of Political Science and International Relations 
academic staff member late Assist. Prof. Dr. John 
Albert Turner was remembered with respect on 
Wednesday, the 14th of October 2020, at 14:30 in 
Business and Economics Faculty garden. Family 
members, colleagues, friends and students of 
Assist. Prof. Dr. John A. Turner gathered together 
within the scope of the memorial ceremony. EMU 
Rector Prof. Dr. Aykut Hocanın, Vice Rector 
for Social and Cultural Affairs Assoc. Prof. Dr. 
Deniz İşçioğlu, Business and Economics Faculty 
Dean Prof. Dr. Selcan Timur, Vice Dean Assist. 

Prof. Dr. Umut Bozkurt and Political Science and 
International Relations Department Head Prof. Dr. 
Ahmet Sözen also attended the ceremony.

“Condolences to the EMU Family”
During his speech, EMU Faculty of Business and 
Economics, Political Science and International 
Relations Department Head Prof. Dr. Ahmet Sözen 
expressed that Assist. Prof. Dr. Turner was kind, 
positive and a good listener. EMU Rector Prof. Dr. 
Aykut Hocanın stated, “We lost an international 
member of our family. We remember him with 
respect.” Prof. Dr. Hocanın stated that late Assist. 
Prof. Dr. Turner will always be remembered with 

the good memories he had left. Prof. Dr. Hocanın 
also expressed his condolences to the EMU family 
and loved-ones of late EMU staff member.

Seminar Room named after Assist. Prof. Dr. 
John A. Turner
EMU Business and Economics Faculty vice 
Dean Assist. Prof. Dr. Umut Bozkurt expressed 
her feelings by saying; “Assist. Prof. Dr. Turner 
was a good scientist who was a successful and 
friendly person. We will always remember him”. 
Stating the friendship they shared as well as the 
academic collaborations they had made during 
the years, Assist. Prof. Dr. Bozkurt added; “I am 
in the sadness of losing my loving friend who we 
have many common memories with, who was very 
positive and had a good sense of humor”. Lastly, 
students of late academic staff member Assist. 
Prof. Dr. Turner took the stage and shared their 
memories with people who attended the memorial 
ceremony. The memorial ceremony ended with a 
symbolic tree planting and naming of the seminar 
room in Political Science and International 
Relations Department after Assist. Prof. Dr. John 
A. Turner. 

EMU HOSTS A MEMORIAL CEREMONY 
FOR ASSIST. PROF. DR. JOHN ALBERT TURNER
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Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU), 
Faculty of Architecture, Department of Interior 
Architecture designed 61 different guesthouses 
for Çınarlı, a village affiliated to Geçitkale 
Municipality. A statement made by EMU Faculty of 
Architecture, Department of Interior Architecture 
regarding the subject reads as follows, “EMU aims 
to raise environment-sensitive generations that 
determine cultural, scientific and technological 
developments. In addition, service to society is 
emphasized as one of the important missions of 
the university. In light of these goals, EMU Interior 
Architecture Department has added a new one to 
its community service efforts. Within the scope of 
ITAS402 Interior Architecture Workshop VI and 
INAR492 Interior Architecture Studio VI, EMU 
Department of Interior Architecture collaborated 
with Geçitkale Municipality. In this context, as 
part of the Graduation Project of the 2019-2020 
Academic Year Spring Semester, guesthouse and 
interior design projects have been developed for 
Çınarlı Village.

“Çınarlı’s Unique Structure Reflected On The 
Designs”
The statement continues as follows: “Developed 
by 61 students under the lead of EMU Interior 
Architecture Department Chair Assoc. Prof. Dr. 
Zehra Öngül, Vice Chair of the Department Assist. 
Prof. Dr Kamil Güley, under the coordination of 
Assoc. Prof. Dr. Afet Çeliker Coşkun, Assoc. Prof. 
Dr. Asu Tozan, Assoc. Prof. Dr. Banu Tevfikler 
Çavuşoğlu, and Assoc. Prof. Dr. Nil Paşaoğluları 

Şahin, and with the support of Research Assistants 
Sıla Su Yanar, Mojtaba Karimnezhad and Gülde 
Kasım,  the unique proposals were conveyed to 
the Mayor of Geçitkale Hasan Öztaş in a meeting 
held recently. The projects, in which the unique 
structure and characteristics of the Çınarlı Village 
are reflected in the designs, together with the 
changing main ideas and space proposals in each 
project, have been presented to the Municipality of 
Geçitkale in digital and printed form.

The psychological health intervention 
program called “Super Skills for Life (SSL)” 
has been implemented on university students 
aged 18-30 the under the name of “Super Skills 
for Life - Young Adult version (SSL-YA)” by 
the Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
in collaboration with Roehampton University 
in the UK within the scope of the research 
project “Preventing mental health problems 

among university students”. The research 
was conducted between January  and July 
2020 at the Center for Applied Research 
and Assessment in Child and Adolescent 
Wellbeing (CARACAW) affiliated to 
Roehampton University, Department 
of Psychology, by EMU Psychological 
Counseling, Guidance and Research Center 
(PDRAM) Psy. Dr. Fatoş Özeylem, Prof. Dr. 
Cecilia Essau fro Roehampton University 
and Prof. Thomas Ollendick from Virgina 
Tech University in the USA.

Super Skills for Life (SSL) is an extensive 
global research/application network 
that includes Turkey and South Cyprus. 
Its children’s version (6-11 years) and 
adolescents’ version (12-18 years) are 
implemented in 18 different countries and 
20 different research centers. The first 
implementation of the program for university 
students was made in collaboration with 
EMU and Roehampton University. EMU has 
taken part in this global research / application 
network representing the Turkish Republic of 
Northern Cyprus. 

Psy. Dr. Fatoş Özeylem stated that the 
Super Skills for Life (SSL) program was 
implemented simultaneously with two 
sources, a workbook and a handbook, and 
consists of 9 different sections including 
Transition to University Life, Resilience, 
Healthy Life, Self-esteem, Emotions and 
Thoughts, Thoughts-Emotions-Behavior, 
Relations and Social Skills, Problem Solving 
Steps, Hopeful & Goal-Oriented Future. Psy. 
Dr. Fatoş Özeylem added that the program 
can be implemented as a minimum 5 and 
maximum 9-week program. Psy. Dr. Özeylem 
stated that following the adaptation of the 
SSL program for university students, the 
program has also been translated into Turkish 
under the name of Super Skills for Life - 
Young Adult Version, and that the program 
aims to provide healthy coping skills to those 
with emotional difficulties such as anxiety, 
depression and stress that may appear during 
individuals’ adaptation to the university life 
and new environment. Detailed information 
can be accessed from www.superskillsforlife.
com. 

EMU INTERIOR ARCHITECTURE DEPARTMENT DESIGNS 
61 DIFFERENT GUESTHOUSES FOR ÇINARLI

EMU IMPLEMENTS PSYCHOLOGICAL HEALTH INTERVENTION 
PROGRAM IN COLLABORATION WITH ROEHAMPTON UNIVERSITY
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International Journal of Low-Carbon Technologies 
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Reduction Using Temporal Correlation and Sparsity 
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An in-service training session on pandemic 
period was organized for the cleaning services 
staff members, administrative officers 
and the officers on the 12th of October, 
2020 – Monday at 10:00 by the In-service 
Training Unit under the Personnel Office 
Directorate with the coordination of Total 
Quality Management Center Directorate 
operating under Eastern Mediterranean 
University (EMU) Vice Rector’s Office for 
Administrative and Technical Affairs. Within 
the scope of the training, measures and rules 
on cleaning and hygiene to be applied during 
the pandemic period were discussed. The 
session was held by Occupational Health 
and Safety Specialist and, EMU School 
of Computing and Technology academic 
staff member Assist. Prof. Dr. Ece Çelik.  
The importance of maintaining safety of 
both employees who work in academic and 
administrative units and, students during the 
2020-2021 Academic Year Fall Semester was 
emphasized.
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